2021 年度リユース PC 寄贈活動レポート

カオハガン島内の小学校

2021 年度に寄贈した PC は、現在カオハガン島内の小学校(Caohagan Elementary School)で使用いただいています。小学校の子どもたちへの教育ツールとして活用されています。また、先生の業務遂行にも役立ててもらっています。これまでは手作業で行っていた業務を PC で行うことにより、作業効率改善に繋がっていらっしゃるようです。



カオハガン小学校の先生への PC 寄贈の様子 (左: 先生、右: 現地マネジャー)

くご利用いただいている小学校の先生からのメッセージ>

こんにちは!

このような困難な時期に、ノートパソコンの受け取り先として当校をお選びいただき、光栄に存じます。私たちの児童やカオハガン小学校の教師にとって大きな助けとなりました。寄付していただいたノートパソコンは、児童たちがより興味を持つ教育の番組を見せることに使わせていただきました。また、教師が管理タスクを実行するのにも役立ちました。それとは別に、教師と児童の両方が双方向的なディスカッションを行うのに役立ちました。それは私たちがこれまでに経験したことのないことでした。これまでは、本を活用した口語によるコミュニケーションが教育の唯一のスタイルでした。これらのラップトップを使用することで、作業が簡単になりました。授業計画を手で書いたり、多くの時間と労力を要するさまざまな教材を描いたりすることへの時間を短縮することができるようになったのです。

カオハガン小学校を代表して、学校の改善と児童のために提供してくださったご寄付に心より感謝の意を表したいと思います。

日頃より本校をご愛顧いただき、本当にありがとうございます。今後ともよろしくお願いいたします。

(原文)

Dear Sponsor:

Good day!

In these trying times, it's been an honor that you've chosen our school to be your recipient of these laptops. It would be a great help these days to our learners and to us teachers in Caohagan Elementary School. Your donation will provide additional learnings to our pupils

who finds watching educational show more engaging and interesting. It also helps teachers in doing their administrative task. Aside from that it helped both teachers and learners to have an interactive discussion, which they didn't experienced before. Prior to these technology, word of mouth communication was the only type of education and relaying only to books. Through these laptops it can make our work easier. We will no longer write our lesson plan, draw different instructional materials which takes a lot of times and effort and talk too much.

On behalf of Caohagan Elementary School, I would like to extend our warmest thank you for the sponsorship you provided us with for the betterment of the school and for young learners.

Thank you so much for your generosity and continued support to the school. We are blessed to have you with us. We hope to see you soon and we will certainly be happy to have your support in our future endeavors.

Sincerely yours, M.N.

また、2019 年度に寄贈した PC についても近況をご報告いただきました。引き続き、島の奨学生の方に使用いただいているそうです。寄贈した PC にて学業に励み、2 名の学生さんが大学を卒業することができました。うち 1 名は、現在高等学校の教員免許を取得するべく、引き続き PC を活用して勉学に励んでいただいています(教員免許の試験を受ける予定)。また、本年度は 10 人(うち大学生は 4 人)の奨学生を支援することになり、寄贈した PC は今後も引き続き子どもたちの学業支援を目的に活用いただくとのことです。